
The First Ministry 

C hildren and family are a gift from God.  Even in the world of 
missions, ministering to our own family is the primary mission 

God has called us to. 

While we almost always feature our boys on the Back Page, we would 
like to focus on them in this newsletter.  Living as a missionary kid 
(MK) has significant challenges—most of life, friendships, and even 
school happens in a foreign homeland, with the odd furlough thrown 
in every few years, mostly spent around strangers in a supposed 
‘home’ country that has an unfamiliar culture.  Then at age 18, these 
MKs are forced by immigration laws to move back to the country of 
their parents, and have to quickly learn how to live and spiritually 
thrive in that unfamiliar setting. 

As our boys (11, 13, & 16) are nearing life milestones and a furlough 
next year, these are things that we talk about from time to time.  As 
you pray for us and Bible translation in PNG, please remember to pray for these young men, 

specifically that they would thrive and develop 
into the type of men God would have them to be. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Even the youths 

shall faint and be 

weary, and the 

young men shall 

utterly fall: But they 

that wait upon 

the Lord shall renew 

their strength...  

 Isaiah 40:30-31a 

(KJV) 
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Prayer Corner 
Praises: 

• Amaziah’s baptism! 

• Larry was able to complete two 
workshops and present at a conference 

• We’re mostly moved into our new house 
at Ukarumpa 

• The boys have successfully completed 
Term 1 of the school year 

• Smooth elections in Bougainville 
Requests: 

• That Lawrance, Amaziah, & Jacob would 
thrive and grow, despite the challenges 
of life 

• For the three new translation sub-teams 
as they start working together to 
translate most of the book of Genesis  

• For good processing and analysis of the 
large amount of Solos data, in order to 
help our team do better translation 

Lawrance working at the ‘Burger Night,’ an occasional 
job for the teens here at Ukarumpa. 



Financial and most other matters should be handled through: 
 

Church of God (Holiness)  
World Missions Dept. 

PO Box 225  
El Dorado Springs, MO 64744  

 
(913) 432-0303  

                 Online: www.coghworldmissions.org 
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Amaziah chose to get baptized along with another young man on 
August 26, the National Day of Repentance, which is a public holiday 
here in Papua New Guinea.                           Photo Credits: Jude Snelson 

Left: Jacob and 
Lawrance both had 
birthdays in September. 

Right: Lawrance and 
Amaziah both played on 
the ‘B’ team in 
volleyball this school 
term.  Lawrance got 
pretty good at serving! 

Larry got to present 
at a linguistics 
conference at a 
PNG university in 
late September. 
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